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Issue 20 –  10 December 2018 

 

Ren’s Ramblings 
 

 

This is the last issue of Ren’s Ramblings for 2018. The first 6 months of my term have passed 

very quickly and pleasantly. 

We had many interesting speakers, visitors and exchange students from far and wide and 

lots of Fellowship, including the Taco Party and the Potjie competition. 

The wine auction was a great success, the Seniors thoroughly enjoyed their week in 

Badplaas and the Silver Seniors had a great day in the Kruger National Park. 

We helped at the Lowveld Book Festival and welcomed DG Charles Deiner and his Ann, 

Colleen. 

We inducted a new Rotarian: Welcome Rebecca Green ! 

Among the Joys we also had our Sorrows: We grieved the passing of Arie Muller and Rob 

Sykes and said Farewell to Mathew and Tejie Mathai, who relocated to India. 

Now we are headlong into the festive Season and it is my sincere wish that  Christmas will 

bring you Love, Peace and Goodwill and 2019 be filled with Health and Happiness. 

Ren 

President Renate Bowers 

 

Meeting: 10 December 
 

 As per our tradition, the last meeting of the year takes the form of a fun (read – 

competitive) quiz. Thank you Frances and Rebecca!  

 Visitors: Janine Taljaard from Nelspruit Club and her sister Melani Base, Anne Vincent 

and little Rose, Vaughn McLaren.  

 The last Board meeting of the year will take place on Thursday evening and 

George and Di Muller’s home.  

 Frances was the Sergeant this evening with apt reindeer jokes. All monies collected 

this evening went to the staff of Ingwenyama Lodge for their support this year.  

 Wine Draw won by Renate.  

 Attendance – 78%. 
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Next meeting 7th January: 
 

Frances will email the programme & list of duties.  

 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

 

Birthdays Anniversaries 

02 December – George Muller 

05 December – Patrick Robson 

06 December – Jacki van Zyl 

15 December – Michael Wagner 

23 December – Liz Mackintosh 

  

  

10 December – Warren & Penny 

 

27 December – Erik & Sue  

 

   

RI Official Exchange Rate:  

December:  $1.00 = R13.85 

    

                                                                 

Kath – our 

Attendance 

Officer. Thank 

you for your 

hard work 

this year!    



Page 3 of 3 
 

 

    

        

 

 

 

 

      

  

It certainly was heads down at the Quiz Evening!  

Quiz Masters 

shaking their heads!  


